## **DEAR EDITOR:**

On behalf of the members of the Delphos community involved with efforts to keep the Delphos Municipal Swimming Pool in operation, I would like to take this time to personally say thank you to the Dienstberger Foundation. This month, the city received a generous donation from the Dienstberger Foundation that will be specifically used to help assist to keep the pool open. This selfless act of kindness is appreciated and admired by all those who enjoy their summer with friends and family at the pool.

**Bob Thitoff**